
 
 
 
ARCHDIOCESE OF PHILADELPHIA 
OFFICE FOR COMMUNICATIONS  
222 North Seventeenth Street ● Philadelphia, Pennsylvania 19103-1299 
Telephone (215) 587-3747 ● commof@archphila.org ● www.archphila.org 
 

                                                        
For Immediate Release       Contact: Kenneth A. Gavin  
August 7, 2020        Chief Communications Officer  
                        
          

STATEMENT OF MOST REVEREND NELSON J. PÉREZ  
REGARDING THE EXPLOSION IN BEIRUT, LEBANON  

 
People of good will from around the world have been deeply saddened by the heart wrenching 
images of utter devastation emanating from Beirut. The explosion that took place on Tuesday in 
the city’s bustling port resulted in unimaginable loss of life and destruction of property.  
 
This tragedy struck a Lebanese people already suffering tremendously from economic hardship, 
civil unrest, and the snares of the COVID-19 pandemic. In these dire times for the people of 
Lebanon, I echo our Holy Father’s sentiments expressed at his general audience on Wednesday.  
 
As Pope Francis said, “Let us pray for the victims and their family members, and let us pray for 
Lebanon so that with the effort of everyone in society -- political and religious -- it may face this 
tragic and painful moment and, with the help of the international community, overcome the serious 
crisis it is experiencing.” 
 
May we, as a people of faith and hope, do our part to answer Pope Francis’ call. Through prayer 
and temporal sources of assistance, let us seek to uplift the strong and proud people of Beirut, 
during this time of sorrow and devastation. May the Lord pour out his comfort and mercy upon 
the people of Lebanon in their hour of need.  
 
+Most Reverend Nelson J. Pérez 
Archbishop of Philadelphia 
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